

www.fresnocog.org

SOCIAL SERVICES TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COUNCIL Executive Minutes

Date: February 13, 2018

Time: 1:30 p.m.

Place: COG Conference Room, Second Floor

2035 Tulare Street, Suite 201

Fresno, CA 93721

Members Present:

Amy Hance, Clovis Transit Tong Xiong, Fresno County

Bill Hyatt, CVRC Monty Cox, FEOC Yonas Paulos, Veterans Advocate Moses Stites, FCRTA

Carlos Duarte, Handy Ride

Others Attending:

Jeff Long, FAX/FCOG Michael Mendez, RICV

Stephanie Maxwell, Fresno COG

Bill Hyatt called the meeting to order at 1:32 p.m.

I. <u>Public Presentations</u>

This portion of the meeting is reserved for persons wishing to address the SSTAC on the items within its jurisdiction but not on this agenda.

None.

II. Executive Minutes of January 23, 2018

A motion was made by Monty Cox and Seconded by Moses Stites to approve the January 23, 2018 Executive Minutes. A vote was called for and the motion carried.

City of Clovis

City of Coalinga

City of Firebaugh

City of Fowler
City of Fresno

City of Huron

City of Kerman

City of Kingsburg

City of Mendota

City of Orange Cove

City of Parlier

City of Reedley

City of San Joaquin

City of Sanger

City of Selma

County of Fresno

III. Unmet Needs Planning Process

a. Mailing List

Jeff Long informed the committee to review the mailing list and let him know if it agency's need to be added or removed. Mr. Long will follow up with Brenda Veenendaal on the Fresno Ministries List.

b. Outreach Flyer

Mr. Long also informed the committee to review the Outreach flyer and let him know if there were any comments or changes that needed be improved on it.

Mr. Long informed the committee that Tod Sobrado had been working on the urban areas and Moses Stites was working on the rural areas. Mr. Long also reported the all meetings would be held in the month of March.

c. Comment Form

Mr. Long explained what was on the Comment Forms for the Transit to the committee and the committee gave their input on the forms.

V. Other Member Items

Jeff Long informed the committee about the BRT ribbon cutting on February 22, 2018 and encouraged everyone to attend.

The next meeting will be March 20, 2018

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Jeff Long

\sm